

Rescue One

PO Box 8174 Grand Rapids, Michigan 49518 www.rescue-one.org

Thank you, Kerline

With thanksgiving, the Board of Rescue One acknowledges the service of Kerline Jules who is completing her service as the Administrator of Rescue One in Haiti. Since May of 2004 when she was a founding member, along with Ted and Jan Boers, of the program, she has served with love and passion for the Haitian children and with fine administrative skills. She has overseen the growth of the program from 3 churches to 6 and from 15 children to 90. She has shepherded the children in times of earthquake, hurricane and terror. Her deep spirituality has made her a joy to work with.

During her tenure, the Lord has blessed the ministry. We pray for God's blessings on Kerline and her family as they take up residence in the United States.



Kerline with a student, 2009



Kerline with Haitian committee members, 2017

Dear Donors,

Your prayers and dollars have done so much over the past 19 years! You have enabled us to keep children in their homes, to provide them with food and an education and medical care.

We are on a journey which is not over. Love and encouragement are dripping into the lives of these children on a daily basis. Because of you, they learn what the love of God is like. The need for your prayers and dollars continues. A small increase in your contribution will multiply our impact.

The transition to our new director, Handelsona, is going amazingly well. She continues the legacy. As you can see from page 2, the program is functioning well in spite of the turmoil in the country.

Eugene Peterson has a book entitled <u>A Long Obedience</u> in the Same Direction. We continue walking God's pathway in the same direction, one step at a time.

Thank you for your support.

Board of Directors: Dan Rinzema Nancy Tuit, Jody Vogelzang, Carol Woltjer